Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th February 2018 at 7.15 p.m. in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
 Councillor MacDonald (Chair)
Councillors G Robinson, P Blagg, Fielding, Ayton and R Hauxwell.
District Councillor Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 
There were no members of the public present.   
5485 Apologies.
Apologies were received from Councillors Wild and Corrie.  
5486 Declaration of Interest
Councillor Pressley declared an interest in RDS, Councillor Fielding planning and Councillor Ayton Newsletter.
5487 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 9th January 2018.
Councillor MacDonald proposed the minutes be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell.
5488 Matters arising 
a) Station Car Park -  An email sent to Councillor Pressley by Neil Taylor who having looked at the site thinks the fencing and no parking sign does not constitute a conservation conflict, as it is new, tidy and not “industrial”.   Having heard the issues and seen the site he felt the main issue is the access for the house which runs the length of the tarmacked area, and he would therefore agree that bay markings would be the best solution with a route through them for the householder.   Councillors felt it would have been nice to have been sent the email directly.  Neil would be happy to come to any further meeting we may have with Northern Rail and/or Network Rail to present a united front. Councillor Fielding is trying to get the appropriate officers from Highways out.  Councillors Robinson said that as it is in a conservation area and there is nothing the local authority can do as it is acceptable, he suggested we raise the fencing issue again when discussions take place with regard to the provision of car parking facilities on the other side of the railway crossing all councillors agreed.
b) Cricket ground - District Councillor Pressley had reported that this is now in hand with Bassetlaw Legal Department.
c) Village signs - The clerk found out that the stickers last 5-10 years depending on conditions.  Councillor Robinson suggested we obtain costs to provide an oak tree, matching materials, on the reverse of the village signs, the clerk was asked to check prices.  Councillors will consider placing an information plaque on the village garden tub this will be put on the next agenda and discussed at the next meeting.
d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – The meeting has been arranged for 16th February although councillors were warned it may need to be cancelled as Beverley Alderton will be in hospital.
e) Defibrillator –The clerk has requested updated quotes and is trying to contact the owner of the box.
f) Church Clock - The application has been submitted.
g) Weight and Height restrictions on roads in the village and appropriate signage – The clerk has circulated a reply from Derbyshire and the clerk was asked to write as the first 500m actually comes under Bolsover on the A619 just before the turn to Steetly Lane councillors offered to meet her and show her the problem.
h) Dog Fouling - Councillor Fielding has arranged for leaflets to be delivered along The Row and the dog warden came and sprayed the pavement.  A reply received from the County Association had been circulated to councillors.  The clerk was asked to ask the dog warden for some stickers for the dog waste bins.  Councillor Pressley reported that there is to be a review on the legislation for dog fouling this year.
I) GPDR – this was deferred to the next meeting as the toolkit has not arrived.
5489	New Business 
a) Poppies – An email received offering poppies at £3 each for streetlamps, it was suggested they could be put on every other lamp-post.  Councillors felt we should put them up and Councillor MacDonald will count up how many we would need and it will be discussed further at the next meeting.
b) Overhanging Tree Branches, Canal Bridge, Shireoaks Road – Councillor Robinson reported that during the strong winds a large branch had fallen off and needs looking at.  Councillor Blagg offered to go and have a look and Councillor Fielding will ask Highways to also check.
5490	Planning
a) New Applications
18/00010/RES Reserved Matters Application To Seek Approval for Landscaping (Phase 1) Following Outline Application 02/09/00033 - Mixed Use Regeneration Including Offices, Light Industry, Storage/Distribution, Food Store, Hotel, Restaurants, Petrol Filling Station and Safeguarded Community Sport Land Former Vesuvius Works Sandy Lane Worksop Nottinghamshire
18/00075/CAT Proposal: Tree Works - T1,T4,T6 - Ash Trees to be lifted to 8m,T2,T3,T5 - Conifers to be felled, T7 - Copper Beech Tree to be felled. Bridgend Shireoaks Road Shireoaks Worksop – there were no objections.
17/00423/FUL Discharge of condition 2 – junction improvement to provide access at junction – roundabout at junction of Shireoaks Road and Sandy Lane ref. 18/00049/COND
	16/00725/FUL – discharge of conditions 5,6,8,10,16 and 17 – 80 dwellings ref: 18/00081/COND


Land North East of Shireoaks Road Worksop Nottinghamshire
No objections were raised.
b) Decisions – 17/01633/FUL Proposal: Installation of a Backup Electrical Generation and Storage
Facility Together with GRP Gas Kiosk, Transformers, Substations, CCTV, Security Fencing and Associated Equipment Shireoaks Energy Centre Land at Worksop Recycling Centre Shireoaks Road Worksop – granted.

5491 Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Pressley reported on the Vesuvius application and the changes he will send details to the clerk to be circulated to councillors.
The car parking issue in Cornwall Road has not been agreed as the highway would come over where the garages are so it is not possible,
Details of the housing targets for the 11-year period were discussed.
The rail meeting had been held at Retford and timetables are changing again.  The next meeting will be held on 11th April in Worksop at 3.30.  It was reported that Mrs Palmer had managed to arrange for plants to be donated for the tubs for the Friends of Shireoaks Station.
County Councillor Mrs Fielding reported that parking by the school and the zebra crossing had been raised with her and that she has requested from Highways that they see if the crossing can be changed to a pelican crossing.  She has unsuccessfully tried to get hold of the school and will try again.  Councillor Fielding is mindful that it is not appropriate for issues to be raised on Facebook.
The mud on the road was discussed as a push bike had slipped Councillor Blagg reported that the road had just been tarmacked so it will get better.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


5492 Finance
		Balanced to statements as at 31.01.18
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£5,378.35

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£5,707.87

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£892.74

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£11,978.96

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	Fireworks
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	D Gower
	
	
	
	£422.90

	
	HMRC
	
	
	
	
	£64.60

	
	M Welch
	
	
	
	£277.11

	
	Notts ALC
	
	
	
	£237.40

	
	SWHL
	
	
	
	
	£340.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£1,342.01

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balance will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£4,036.34

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£5,707.87

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£892.74

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	
	£10,636.95

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	
	£3,559.87

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£7,077.08

	
	
	
	
	
	
	



	
	

	
	
	
	


b) Donations to clock fund/newsletter
Councillors agreed to leave the clock fund and to look at the newsletter donation in November.
c) Precept 
The clerk had prepared an account sheet which was circulated to councillors.  After discussion Councillor Macdonald proposed the precept be set at £17072, seconded by Councillor Blagg and unanimously agreed.
5493 	Correspondence
a) SCR Transport Strategy- this had been circulated
b) Dog waste – Councillors discussed the complaint received about the way Dave Gower empties the dog waste bins.
c) Eric Haykin presentation request – it was agreed to invite Mr Haykin to the next meeting.

5494	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern

Councillor Blagg reported that there is a blocked drain on Thorpe Lane, Councillor Fielding will report.
The Chairman will speak to Councillor Wild to clarify his situation.
There was a patch of grass churned up today but it has been flattened.
Problems with trees were reported again and Councillor Fielding will chase up.
Problems with the mud on the road should be reported to the clerk who will email them on.

5495	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 13th March 2018
The meeting closed at 8.45p.m.
